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June 1%, 2015 Mayville City Council

The Mayville City Council met in regular session on June 1%, 2015 at 6:00pm in the council chambers with Mayor Don
Moen presiding and the following Aldermen responding to call of the roll: Jorgensen, O’Brien, Bohnsack, Carlson; Absent:
Petersen, Meshefski-LaBine. Gail Olstad, Julie Brenna, Lynn Slaathaug-Moen, Sheila Anderson, Deputy Scott Cote and Gary
Moen were also in attendance.

The minutes of the May 18", 2015 Council meeting were reviewed. A motion was made by Jorgensen to approve the minutes
and was seconded by O’Brien supporting it, motion carried.

The following bills were presented for Council discussion:

Aflac all insurance $ 648.57
Ameripride city hall & armory rugs $ 307.34
City of Fargo water treatment water samples $ 28.00
City of Mayville water H20 deposit refund $ 150.00
Derek Petersen cemetery mowing - May $  2400.00
Ecolab sanitation main & operation $ 140.03
First & Farmers Bank water collection fee $ 2.25
LTN Construction armory repair & maint $ 125.00
Monica Hanson armory refund for cancelled $ 400.00
wedding
MPEDC sales tax April payment $ 443179
MSU sales tax April payment $ 13,034.68
NDPERS all insurance $ 3,060.60
Polar Communications all phones $ (390.28)
Ralph's Sharp Shop streets John Deere mower $ 29.99
Reliance Standard all insurance $ 189.00
Sapphire's all plant for Steve Hunt $ 43.00
Traill Rural Water District water distribution purchased water $ 3,870.84
USA BlueBook water treatment chemicals $ 376.98
Waste Management sanitation garbage & recycling $ 50.55
Xcel Energy all electricity $ 878864
REPORT TOTALS $ 37,686.98

O’Brien moved to pay the bills as amended a second by Carlson supported the motion, motion carried.

During the Public Comment Section Gary Moen presented issues that are occurring for his premises as well as a few
neighbors. It seems to Gary that the sewer line activity is causing his traps to dry up, allowing sewer gas to come back into the
home. He has had his ventilation checked by a local plumber and all seems in order there. Mayor Moen has discussed the issue
with the Water and Sewer department and as the sewer line that is being discussed is a gravity line it is unclear how it would be
able to build up suction to cause the problem. The Water and Waste Water Superintendent will be asked to contact Gary
directly and work through the issue.

Calendars for June & July were reviewed and discussed.

The Council wishes to congratulate the High School Baseball Team in the State Championship and requested that Mayor
Moen publish a proclamation.

Rural Water Association Utility Management Retreat to be held June 24™ & 25™ in Carrington.
Blight Reports have been coming into the Auditor’s Office and notices have begun being sent out to cover over grown lawn,
weeds, bushes and trees as well as abandoned and junk vehicles and other ordinance violations. Prompt attention to the notices

and cleanup within the stated times is urged as city Crews will begin taking care of the issues and bills will be sent to owners.

Julie Brenna the City’s Deputy Auditor is now a Notary.
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